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Upcoming Events 
 

NUCA of Florida 

Corn Hole Tournament & 

President’s Cup Golf  

Oct. 29th & 30th 

See flyer on page 16 

9th Annual Sporting  

Clay Challenge 

November 3rd 

Registration & Sponsorship 

Information on pages  11 & 12 
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

 

Dear Friends, 

I hope that you all are healthy and 
doing Well.  Thank you to all our 
monthly sponsors, we couldn’t be as 
successful as we are without you! 
 
We want to thank all of our sponsors, 
attendees and volunteers that came out 
for our Annual Golf Tournament, as 
always, this event would not be as 
successful without all of them.  NUCA 
of Florida will be hosting their 
President’s Cup Golf Tournament on 
October 30th, at Hammond Beach, 
Palm Cost, please sign up, come out 
and enjoy the day with our piers.  We 
will be hosting our annual NUCAF 
Clay shoot will be on November 3rd.  
This event always sells out, so get 
signed up as soon as possible to ensure 
your spot at the shoot. 
 
We are currently looking for additional 
Board Members to continue to grow 
our NUCANF Chapter, so if you or 
someone you know may be interested 
in becoming a board member, please 
email Kathy @ nucanf@gmail.com. 
 
As always, please continue to support 
our members and associates.  If there is 
anything, I can do to help you out, 
please do not hesitate to give me a call.  
I look forward to working with you all. 

Sincerely,   

Chad 

 

 
2020 OFFICERS & BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

 

President 
Chad Cockrell, A. J. Johns, Inc. 

 President-Elect 
Gabriel Powers, Burnham Construction 

Vice President I 

Marty Adams, TB Landmark 
Vice President II 

Jason Plauche 
 Secretary/Treasurer 

Rob Pinkston, Ferguson Waterworks 
General Counsel 

Tony Zebouni, Lindell &  Farson, & Zebouni 
Past President 

Mike Kivlin, John Woody, Inc. 

 
   

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Wesley Cook, Florida Roads Contracting 

Rick Erickson, Beard Equipment Company 

Tim Gaddis, Vallencourt Construction 

Billy Hood, J. B. Coxwell Contracting 

Drew Lane, Advanced Drainage Systems 

Chance Leonard, ECS Florida 

Rick Parker, Standard Precast 

Barry Watson, Fortiline Waterworks 

Jarod Wolford, Martin Marietta Materials 

Jon Woodall, John Woody, Inc. 
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2020 NUCA of North Florida  
 

Monthly Sponsors 
 

Diamond Sponsor 

United Rentals  
Trench Safety 

 
Fortiline Waterworks 

 

 

Platinum Sponsors 

Beard Equipment Company 
 
 

Gold Sponsor 

Standard Precast, Inc. 

 

Silver Sponsor 

Ring Power Corporation 
 

 

Bronze Sponsors 

A.J. Johns, Inc. 
ECS Florida, LLC 
Alta Construction  

Equipment 
Gate Fuel Service 
John Woody, Inc. 
Lippes & Bryan 

Petticoat-Schmitt Civil 
Contractors 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 
 

 

Oct. 13th 

Executive Committee Meeting 

4:00 PM 
 

 

Oct. 29th & 30th 

NUCA of Florida 

Board Meeting & President’s 

Cup Golf 
 

 

November 3rd 

Sporting Clay Challenge 

Jacksonville Clay Target 

Sports 
 

 

November 19th 

Board of Directors Meeting 

Top Golf 
 

 

November 19th 

Top Golf Event 

To benefit 

NUCA of Florida 
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The Law and Your Business–  2020 Constitutional Amendments  
By Tony Zebouni, Lindell, Farson & Zebouni 

 

 November 3, 2020 is election day. In addition to candidates there are six (6) proposed 
constitutional amendments for your consideration. In Florida a constitutional amendment can get 
on the ballot by ether proposal by the Florida legislature of by voter ballot Initiative. This article 
will provide you some information regarding each proposed amendment that requires a 60% yes 
vote to be approved. I am providing a brief summary for your consideration. 
 

Amendment 1: Voting Rights. The amendment would slightly alter the wording of the state 
constitution to say that “only a citizen” of the United States can vote. Currently in Florida it states 
that only American citizens may vote. The amendment would simply change the wording that 
currently says that “every citizen” can vote. The League of Women Voters is opposed to this 
amendment. 
 

Amendment 2. Minimum Wage Increase. The amendment would gradually raise the minimum 
wage in Florida to $15 per hour by 2026. Florida’s current minimum wage is $8.56 per hour, 
greater than the $7.25 federal minimum wage. The Florida Chamber of Commerce is opposed to 
this amendment. The League of Women Voters supports this amendment. 
 

Amendment 3. Open Voting in Primary Elections. This amendment would permit all registered 
voters, regardless of party affiliation to vote in a primary for governor, state Legislature and 
Cabinet-level races. The two highest vote-getters, regardless of party, would advance to the 
general election. This system is often known as a “jungle primary.” It could potentially mean that 
two Democrats or two Republicans face each other in the general election. The League of Women 
Voters is opposed to this amendment. The Florida Chamber of Commerce is opposed to this 
amendment 
 

Amendment 4. Constitutional Amendment. Currently the constitution can be amended if 60% of 
the voters approve the measure. This amendment would make it harder for voter ballot initiatives 
to change the constitution. Instead of a single referendum requiring the approval of 60 percent of 
voters, this amendment require approval in two separate elections. The League of Women Voters 
is opposed to this amendment. The Florida Chamber of Commerce supports this amendment.  
 

Amendment 5. Limitation on Homestead Assessments. Floridians who move from one 
homesteaded property to another have two years from Jan. 1 of the year of the sale of the first 
home to claim the tax benefit. This would give homeowners an additional year to do so. The 
League of Women Voters is opposed to this amendment. 
 

Amendment 6. Tax Benefit to Spouses of Deceased Veterans.  Currently, some Florida veterans 
get a discount on their property taxes if they were honorably discharged, are over 65 and have 
been permanently disabled by combat. This amendment would allow spouses to continue to claim 
that property tax exemption after the veteran’s death if the spouse holds the title to the property 
and permanently lives there. It would also allow the spouse to transfer the exemption to a new 

property in some cases. The League of Women Voters is opposed to this amendment. 
 

 

The Law and Your Business 

https://www.myfloridahouse.gov/Sections/Documents/loaddoc.aspx?FileName=h0879z.LFV.DOCX&DocumentType=Analysis&BillNumber=0879&Session=2020
https://www.myfloridahouse.gov/Sections/Documents/loaddoc.aspx?FileName=h0879z.LFV.DOCX&DocumentType=Analysis&BillNumber=0879&Session=2020
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2020 GOLF TOURNAMENT RESULTS 
 

 

The first day of fall was a beautiful day  for our golf tournament at St. Johns Golf & Country Club.  
We had to postpone our tournament twice this year due to COVID-19 but it was a day worth 
waiting for.  We were sold out of golf teams and Vendor Showcase since back in February but had 
a few last minutes changes so we were able to squeeze in a couple of more teams.  Games on the 
course included giant dice, corn hole, and skirts for steaks.  A box lunch was served before the start 
of the tournament.  An Italian dinner and awards were presented immediately following the 
tournament.  Thank you to all of our wonderful sponsors who made this possible as well as 
everyone who participated.  Please see complete list of our sponsors on next page. 
 
Thank you to Alexis Saffer, Molly Soltis, Bryan Hancock, and Mike Larsen for their help the day 
of the tournament.  Please let us know if you have any suggestions for changes to make to next 
year’s tournament.   

Tournament Results 
 

 
 

Proximity & Challenge Hole Winners 
 

   Longest Drive   Cameron Johnson 

   Closest to the Pin #5  David Dougherty 

   Longest Putt   Joe Champion 

   Skirts for Steaks   Steven DeBever 

Fishing Raffle Winners 

   Pair of Kayaks   John Holder 

   Fire Pit    Bubba Jackson 

   $100 Gift Card   Matt Mocini  

 

Mark your calendars for next year’s event on April 13th! 

First Place:  ECS Florida, 47 
Second Place:  John 

Woody Inc, 48 Third Place:  T.B. Landmark, 51 
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NUCA Urges One-Year Extension of FAST Act 
Facing an expiration of the nation's surface transportation law on Sept. 30, NUCA and 88 other 
organizations sent an urgent letter to Congress on Sept. 9 asking for at least a one-year extension 
of the FAST Act. Our association also asked for emergency federal funding of state DOTs, who 
have already delayed or cancelled $8 billion in projects due to revenue declines this year. Read the 
letter here. 
 
  
OSHA To Narrow Its 2017 Beryllium Rule 
Two construction associations reached in late August a settlement with OSHA to narrow the scope 
of the agency's January 2017 beryllium final rule. NUCA and others have been concerned that the 
rule was written too broadly for a risk deemed to be minimal on construction sites. As part of the 
settlement in the U.S. Eighth District Court, OSHA will issue a new FAQ guidance making clear 
that for normal construction operations exposures to common materials will for the most part not 
be covered by this rule. The Trump Administration is expected to issue a new beryllium 
rulemaking this year. Read more here. 
 
 
Have You Checked Out NUCA WINS? 
NUCA's Workplace Incident Notification System (NUCA WINS) is an incident recording app that 
employees' can easily operate on their mobile device to document the situation at the point-of-
occurrence. In a matter of a few minutes' incidents can be easily and completely documented, 
including: injuries and illnesses; property, liability, and utility strikes; near misses; safety 
observations; and more. Learn more here. 

 
Industry Relief: Registration is Now Open for the NUCA 2021 Annual Convention 
NUCA is headed back to the Naples Grand Beach resort for our 2021 annual meeting & 
convention, Feb. 4-6, 2021. We are excited to revisit an amazing location on the beautiful beaches 
of Florida for another memorable NUCA convention! Get out of the house and come network with 
your fellow NUCA members and industry professionals in a beautiful setting. Learn more here. 

  
Is Your Company's Information Ready for the Industry's Premier Buyer's Guide? 
Utility Contractor's next issue is the annual NUCA's Buyer's Guide. Make sure your contact and 
product information is up-to-date and accurate to help potential business find your company. Log 
into your NUCA member's account at www.nuca.com and update your online profile before 
October 30, 2020. If you need assistance logging into your account, please contact NUCA's 
membership manager Meredith Leutbecker at 703-358-9300 or by email. 

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZWoLgtFNrCpwwOMTL63NgzC4bQLus62bJcx2n7XkUO-WpjVGgPnpdBBNJOVcZyzag2MtxAqqf0LkVHRYzkzxi0QB7ui62Pxed-sw4jzmnLI3SV-P7WGkzSuLHTg1scwBXMQUEyi8CNB8YqbN6C6XBdUTJrexdIaYvv75WfuTt3cf8xV5h6bkQvLeOzd3NWHsjtYcho9egdEfFwbxgZ2AA2i0RVt3rqZhx-Vb
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014HSAfNGMuP-O3upmyTBzhRc9SdyNMjTnVtiP493slPhQ59RZHn3HmqSvJL2Z6VIr02H7jayzU2Z3NWNSwa1GAUz5UgoreAKvOJITtVi5yu4MFWV10_hdy6sWul6w6aM_UnLrmwuq_73Qv_VScolqwOSRVIijN-ctIBZx1cpZBMYZ82SF7m33XKd8VK3U2SCl1LY2JAoNlxgBp_J9K4N2xc0AduTwj5UHlBTW
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZWoLgtFNrCpwwOMTL63NgzC4bQLus62bJcx2n7XkUO-WpjVGgPnpdBBNJOVcZyzaZIuyI1xrNcufF0wdjD8nvGRfJbT22iRX9w9ZCEpyLhH53kKL_JoLBveORecoqU4oIZiJdFBJhhkhGYilyRFnsKlfTurlKcXQWGF5duaTxHyofMH3jU0ldEqZIJii72yyfx4s2UojVWDyE0j41zGZ2qM0Vw61bgm8IP2j
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZWoLgtFNrCpwwOMTL63NgzC4bQLus62bJcx2n7XkUO-WpjVGgPnpdGlgD1yXfOdmbF7UDjhe3GAJp_95TAK3IcU0SG51NgwvYH7X2YEO1sOTfaDXsMYqvqUwRXfAo6LKZoRmCRfdTmxmTYrqKRPm7BceBOyiLfW4l-UmeiGOPMC-uqFZXEs174cqrYFFKA6pz7CFl38ODL5hFDJnlapyeSehGjgaPX82GWcK
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZWoLgtFNrCpwwOMTL63NgzC4bQLus62bJcx2n7XkUO-WpjVGgPnpdD3vKO-i_cD2gASQpictByrF8Of-yfaeE3qguqLWVBmEtigvOKtMwwoV_wI1WSJel9Y4wNhRjYuFv23NzYAW21HC-W5AzAVEKMTv6A5o9aXyDrmOtUywB407jGklrk6hbkarby8_JQ7jzKlxcZGOSpxAnJTFSKgxTdoS5WmDXIRu2Xfo
mailto:meredith@nuca.com?subject=NUCA%20Website%20Login%20Help
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SAFETY NEWS 
By Jeff Blomgren 

Safety Director at Petticoat-Schmitt Civil Contractors 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Safety Participation 
 

Maybe you have been looking at a way to network with other safety directors in our line of work. 
NUCANF has a group of safety directors and support groups that meet quarterly to compare 
common safety problems and issues that may occur or have occurred and are looking for a chance 
to share that information with others.  There are advantages to that kind of exchange.  Many times 
we end up reinventing the wheel when there is someone that has already solved the problem or 
has a new way of dealing with the same issue.  The NUCANF Safety Director’s Forum has been a 
part of NUCANF’s program for many years.   
 
The function of this committee is to share information that is beneficial to the safety processes for 
our industry.  We may compete in the same vocation but safety of our workforce is everyone’s 
business.  Safety processes and techniques should never be patented or kept secret.  Safe process 
and procedures should be shared by everyone that wants to be sure we do not miss something that 
will save a life or prevent injuries.  If enough people care about safety we will have a significant 
effect on our safety performance. 
 
The NUCANF SDF had our third quarter meeting recently at Vallencourt’s beautiful Clay Theater 
in Green Cove Springs.  We rotate to different companies and have an opportunity to visit and let 
the safety director of that location host the meeting.  Topics are chosen by the group and often we 
have speakers who are experts in that field to share their knowledge and expertise with us.  Recent 
topics  included discussions centered around COVID19 action plans, safety audit processes, 
software that facilitates recordkeeping and training and education opportunities.      
 
You can be a part of this team of safety professionals by contacting Kathy Blackman at 
NUCANF.  Don’t miss an opportunity to meet with like-minded safety career professionals and 
share your knowledge with us.  We would appreciate your participation.      
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GOLF TOURNAMENT PHOTOS 
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MORE GOLF TOURNAMENT PHOTOS 
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OCTOBER FEATURED SPONSOR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
While Petticoat-Schmitt Civil Contractors (PSCC) is a company known for their outstanding work in public and private construction, few 
people are aware of the elements that truly cement the company’s success. 
 
Since 2007, PSCC has delivered numerous rewarding projects ranging in scope from small jobs of less than $100k, to large ventures of 
over $17M. Their achievements and outstanding reputation are the direct result of the company’s dedicated effort to create a positive 
culture that inspires the best of everyone on the PSCC team. This culture is built and reinforced by the company’s Mission, Purpose, 
Vision, and Core Values. 
 

OUR MISSION: We build life-changing infrastructure. 
While all construction companies build things, and many are involved in building infrastructure, PSCC takes their role more seriously as 
they value the “life-changing” work they do. Recognizing the importance of maintaining a strong work ethic that focuses on safe, 
dependable  construction that is on schedule and stands up over time, PSCC starts and completes every project with their mission in mind. 
 

OUR PURPOSE: To enhance the lives of our team members and the communities we serve. 
PSCC President, Ryan Schmitt, believes in servant-leadership where you put your team first, and yourself second. “When we focus on the 
individual strengths of each member of our team, it empowers them to work and grow to meet their professional and personal goals. This 
creates our PSCC community that then takes great pride in enhancing the many communities we serve.”  
 

OUR VISION: We set the benchmark for our industry by being the best in class in 
leadership, innovative practices, operational efficiency, and the engagement and development 
of our team members. 
In addition to creating quality measures for the work they do and the people they serve, PSCC’s current and future objectives offer a 
roadmap that keeps them aligned and on track to achieve their goals. Continuing education and skill-development opportunities are offered 
across all  levels of the organization. And, a multi-faceted incentive plan rewards individuals and the entire PSCC team for work well done, 
which ultimately drives the success of the project and client satisfaction. This commitment to a progressive vision helps ensure every 
member of PSCC values the work they do and the people they work with. 
 

PSCC CORE VALUES. 
It takes a special group of people to implement and maintain a successful corporate culture – especially when so many aspects of life today 
are distressed and unstable. PSCC attracts and retains high quality team members by instilling a powerful set of core values known as 
A.C.T.  
Accountability, Character, and Team. Safety, communication, preparation, integrity, respect, trustworthiness, and determination are just a 
few of the values that make up PSCC’s A.C.T. list.  
 
Collectively, all of these factors help create Petticoat-Schmitt’s “Plan to Win.” The Plan is designed to not only benefit PSCC as an 
organization, but also each team member, customer, and the communities they serve. Over the years, PSCC has exemplified the value of 
taking a strategic, professional approach to contracting services, and the significant return on investment it brings to the companies they 
work with.  
 

A COMMITMENT TO QUALITY, A DEDICATION TO SERVICE 
Petticoat-Schmitt specializes in clearing, grading, storm drain, water systems, sanitary sewer, roadway construction, and water & 
wastewater treatment plant construction. Their consistent focus on quality has earned them several NUCA Awards including two in 
construction safety, a National Community Service Award, and multiple “Top Job” Award for excellence in construction.  
 
“When we all focus on quality performance together, everyone benefits.” (Lauren Atwell, COO) 
 

 
 
 


